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· Officers:

Term Start Date:  Jan 2007


 


Term End Date:  December 2008 

· Chair: 


Nico Beute

· Vice Chair/ chair elect:
To be elected

· Secretary:


Ricahrdt Wilkinson

· Treasurer: 


Gerhard Hancke

·      Secretary - Treasurer
Jacques van Wyk

· GOLD Coordinator:

Roelof Swanepoel

· Student Coordinator:
Gerhard Hancke
· Membership Development
Saurabh Sinha

· Awards


Duncan Baker

· SAIEE Liaison

Willem Cronje

· Industrial Relations

Louwrens Erasmus

· Women in Engineering
Oladayo Salami


· Also:
  

8 Chapter chairs

Membership:

The IEEE <Template> Section has in total 706 active members (2 Fellows, 28 Senior Members, 442Members and 207Student Members).

Meetings: 

Approximately  30 technical meetings have been held since April 2006.

Collaboration with National Society:

The Section continues to collaborate actively with The South African Institute of Electrical Engineers.
Activities in the near future:

· Africon2007 is held from 26 to 28 September 2008.  This has been planned well with the President of Namibia as the Honorary Chair.   About 300 have been registered for the conference and about 200 papers are presented

· A new Women in Engineering affinity group has been started.  This will lead to interesting activities and will draw more women members

Best practices: and highlights
· Honorary membership was awarded to  Dr. McRae who has until recently served South Africa for many years, leading Eskom, the national utility company.  He said the following on receiving this award: 
"I am humbled and deeply honoured to receive Honorary Membership of the IEEE in recognition of my life's work of 50 years in the electricity supply industry of South Africa. I am honoured to have had the opportunity of serving my country and continent, to have assisted in providing a catalyst for economic upliftment of the sub-continent through the development of an interconnected southern African grid, and to have played some part in the alleviation of poverty of the region through electrification. As a mechanical engineer by training, this international award from the IEEE at this time touches me deeply."

· The website developed for Africon
· Regular teleconference management committee meetings of the section

· A very successful drive to increase student membership was held at the University of Cape Town

Nico Beute

15 September 2007

